 MACROBUTTON  noname [Month] 

 MACROBUTTON  noname [Day] , 2020

Mayor Brigette Peterson & Town Council
City of Gilbert
50 E Civic Center Dr
Gilbert, AZ 85296
Via Email: brigette.peterson@gilbertaz.gov; Yung.Koprowski@gilbertaz.gov; Scott.Anderson@gilbertaz.gov; Laurin.Hendrix@gilbertaz.gov; Scott.September@gilbertaz.gov; Kathy.Tilque@gilbertaz.gov; Aimee.Yentes@gilbertaz.gov
RE: Cell Towers in PUEs in Homeowners Yards
Dear Mayor Petersen and Town Council,

I am writing this letter today as a concerned citizen regarding the building of Cell Towers in public easements on home owners’ property. We all want faster internet, but building cell towers on public right of ways in peoples’ yards has shown to hurt property values and recent court rulings have ordered the FCC to review their RF radiation guidelines, which were last updated in 1996 (the same year the Olympics were in Atlanta and 18 yo Kobe Bryant was drafted by the LA Lakers). 
The cities claim because of the FCC rules and ARS 9.591-9.599 their hands are tied, but this is a relatively convenient argument to avoid advocating for the citizens of the town. There are things the city can do but chooses not to. Cities across Arizona can band together and push back on the Arizona laws which are more infringing then the federal laws through contacting the legislature and then legal means. The city can pass an ordinance requiring cell companies to work with homeowners and give notice. The City of Portland Oregon did this and I recommend you copy their website and ordinances. 
In 2018 the Gilbert mayor was given an award by the Cellular Telecommunications Industry Association (CTIA) for “streamlining the ability of wireless companies to deploy small cells – next-generation 5G wireless infrastructure…. As a result, wireless providers can more quickly add capacity to wireless networks to meet growing demand for mobile broadband, while laying the groundwork for 5G networks.”  We ask you to reverse this decision and put your constituents first. 

In addition to property rights, the US Court of Appeals in August 2021 required the FCC to revisit the 1996 guidelines as “The Commission failed to provide a reasoned explanation for its determination that its guidelines adequately protect against the harmful effects of exposure to radiofrequency radiation unrelated to cancer." In light of this ruling it is even more important to NOT build cell towers feet from children’s bedrooms.

We respectfully as that you push back on the cell companies and work to protect your citizens. We all agree that theft is wrong and illegal, but we are allowing the cell phone companies to steal thousands from our property value in the name of “progress” when we have alternative broadband solutions. Please visit www.StopCellTowersinYards.com for how we are pushing back against cities that aren’t protecting their citizens.
Sincerely,

 MACROBUTTON  noname [Click here to enter Your Name] 
 MACROBUTTON  noname [Click here to enter your Email] 
 MACROBUTTON  noname [Click here to enter Your Address] 
CC: Maricopa County Planning & Development: PNDpdcustomerservice@maricopa.gov
Jake Hoffman – AZ House of Representative District 12 jake.hoffman@azleg.gov 
Travis Grantham - AZ House of Representative District 12 Tgrantham@azleg.gov 

Warren Petersen - AZ Senate District 12 Wpetersen@azleg.gov
Senator Mark Kelly – US Senator for the state of Arizona casework@kelly.senate.gov 
Senator Kyrsten Sinema – US Senator for the State of Arizona – sen.sinema@sinema.senate.gov  

Andy Biggs – 5th Congressional district leader via website https://biggs.house.gov/ 
Jenny Weaver – Verizon Wireless Cell Tower Manager Arizona SupportArizonaWireless@Verizonwireless.com 
